Pozastaveni spoluprace Gymnazia Chotebor
s Vasaskolan Givle, Svédsko

V Cervnu 2018 nase Skola obdrzela dopis od reditelky
Vasaskolan pani Sofie Nordell Kvarnebrink a jejiho
zastupce pana Mikaela Englunda.

Reditelka i zastupce Vasakolan v dopise vyjadfili svQj
kladny postoj kzahraniénim vyméndm studentl a
zdUraznili jejich vyznam v soucasném globalizovaném
svété. Bohuzel, zddvodu strukturdlnich zmeén a
snizeného poctu studentld jsou nuceni desetiletou
spolupraci s Gymnaziem Chotébor pozastavit.

Doufame, Ze spoluprace bude v pribéhu nejblizsich let
obnovena.

Mgr. Danuse Caltova, 25.6.2018

Nize plné znéni dopisu z 18.6.2018:
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Dear Mr. Smejkal,

this is a very late reply and we do apologize. Before writing back it was
necessairy for us to finalize some crucial strategic work. This spring the
school management (principal and assistant principals) has worked a lot
with organizational issues. One item on the agenda has been the
international exchanges of the school. How can the international activities
be incorporated into the school work and how do new conditions affect the
international exchanges?

As you know, international school exchanges have been part of our
school’s activities for many years. We consider them an enrichment for our
students as well as for the society. We live in a globalized world and meeting
with representatives from other cultures enriches our lives in many ways.
As an European Union member country it is important for us to contribute
to vivid relationships between the membership countries. During the years
our school has worked hard to keep the international activities.

Recently, the prerequisite for running the intetnational programmes of our
school have changed. Firstly, there is a declining number of applicants for
our programmes. In short, we have less students. Secondly, the School
Administration of our municipality has been restructured and there are new
routines for decision making. Many of the structural and tactical decisions
of our school were previously made by the prinicpal and/or the assistant
principals. They were the authorized decision makers. But as a result of the
restruction, the mandat has been moved higher up in the chain of decision
making. One effect of this is that the decision about the number of classes
of our school is no longet outs to make. A reduced number of students in
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Vasa School’s International programmes means inevitable a reduced
number of international exchanges.

Vasa School has had a good collaboration with your school and your
municipality. Due to the change of conditions explained above, we must
discuss the future forms for the exchange between our schools. We already
know for certain that during the upcoming school year (autumn 2018 -
spring 2019) there is no class to participate in an exchange with Chotébof.
The partnership with the schools in Mallorca and Italy has been running for
about 15 years and must be prioritized.

We would very much like to stay partners with your school, but no promises
can be made for the future. Qur suggestion is that we stay in touch and see
what the future brings. Hopefully students from Chotébof and Givle can
meet and share experiences again in a couple of yeats.

T

ofia Nordell Kvarnebrink, Principal
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Mikael Englund A551s t Pnnapal

Sincerely yours,

Givle, June 18%, 2018




